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City of Fort Wright Caucus Meeting 
Wednesday, May 19, 2021 – 6:00 PM 

CALL TO ORDER 
The Caucus Meeting was called to order at 6:02 PM by Mayor Dave Hatter following the conclusion of 
the Special Council Meeting.  

[Councilwoman Witt left the meeting at the conclusion of the Special Council Meeting.]  

 

CITIZEN COMMENTS/GUESTS 
There were no citizen comments. 

 

ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION  
Ramage Civil War Museum & Battery Hooper Park Parking Issues – Mr. Bernie O’Bryan, President of 
the James A. Ramage Civil War Museum, was present to discuss parking issues. He said the Museum and 
Park have lost over 60 parking spaces since the Community of Faith Presbyterian Church sold its 
property next door at 1400 Highland Pike to developers. Mr. O’Bryan presented pictures of areas at the 
Park where he suggests the City implement parking.  

Mayor Hatter said he is against any green space being turned into parking. He said from his perspective, 
the City purchased the land to use as a park, not a museum. Mayor Hatter recommended volunteers 
and visitors to the Museum park at the City Administration Building and shuttle back-and-forth or in the 
neighborhood directly behind the Park.  

Ms. Bailey advised Mr. O’Bryan that she did get a proposal from CT Consultants and the only viable 
option will cost $254,000. Mayor Hatter reiterated that he is against doing anything for parking for the 
Museum. He said he will only consider options that benefit the Park and the residents of Fort Wright. 

Councilman Wessels said he has walked the grounds and thinks the house needs to go, as it is falling 
apart. He said a new master plan needs to be created, including maintenance of the existing building, 
the driveway into the Park, additional restrooms, and utilities. He suggested to Mr. O’Bryan that the 
Museum Board begin finding outside-the-box funding opportunities, including grants, to expand the 
budget.  

Councilman Wall said that he thinks part of the property is on an historic register, saying he has tried to 
research that in the past. Mr. O’Bryan said he thinks the entire Park is on an historic register. 
Councilman Wall asked him to find out that specific information because there may be restrictions on 
how much work can be done.  

Ms. Bailey reviewed the budget for the Museum, saying it brings in about $6,000 to $7,000 in revenue, 
with expenses around $10,000 to $11,000, each year. She said the Museum is quickly running out of 
cash assets in its checking account. Ms. Bailey said there is about $4,000 in the account now, but on July 










